
 

 

WFWP Italy hosts Belvedere Colle Mattia in Gospel 
 
Elisabetta Nistri 
September 2024 
 

 
 

WFWP was asked to host in the Peace Embassy an event promoted by Rome City Hall to reevaluate our 

territory. We had change to make new contact with Gospel Choir from the Baptise Church. 

 

Elisabetta Nistri was invited by Paola Sarcina president of M.TH.I. to welcome the audience with a 

speech introducing WFWP purpose and activities. In particular she shared about the aim of WFWP to 

inspire people to have HOPE despite all the terrible news we are getting from all around. 

 

 
 

The event included the presentation of a book and the performance of a Gospel Choir. The choirmaster 

introducing the songs explained that HOPE was the strength that was keeping alive the Afro-American 

people during the difficult time in slavery, and their songs are source of inspiration even now. 


